Town of Hartford
Road Committee Meeting

of

February 18, 2014 

Postponed To

February 25, 2014 

Town Hall

MINUTES
The meeting originally scheduled for February18th was deferred to February 25th due to weather conditions.  The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Neil Hanley, Vice-Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones*, Cathy Lowe, and Daniel Maddox.  Barry Langer was absent.  
(* Alternate appointed to voting member for meeting.)
1.  Minutes of the February Meeting, 02/04/2014.

Neil Hanley made a motion, seconded by Dan Maddox, to approve the Minutes as submitted, with typographical corrections. The motion passed unanimously.
2. Old Business

Cathy Lowe distributed three sets of culvert prices she had personally obtained from Puiia’s and Paris Farmer’s Union (formerly Twitchell’s) in Turner and South Paris.  Harley Swanson also passed out figures from the internet.  It was noted that Town roads are generally 20’ wide, so to angle placement would require an additional ½ culvert for most replacements.  Plastic would be the preferred because it will not rust and can be cut to size.  The additional footage will require more culverts and couplers, so anticipated costs must be modified accordingly.  There may be some savings if we were to purchase in bulk and store for the various projects.

Harley reported that he had spoken with people about the possibly of doing reclaim and there is an issue because many companies don’t want to go below the asphalt, and many of our roads are from the old time method of cold top with sand over it.  Going deeper may run into more rocks.  If we were to save our chunks of asphalt it would require a place to store it until we were ready to send it out for regrind or crushing, and will require several costly moves if done in that manner. 
3. Roads Discussion


Members reviewed figures distributed by Harley, with comparison of prior budgets and identified needs, including current, upcoming fiscal year, and future 5 year planning.  It was noted that the ditching figures are for one side of the road only and, in some places where two sides may need to be done, the estimated costs must be doubled in those sections. After discussion it was agreed that a priority for FY 2014-15 is to get a comprehensive ditching project completed, with the entire project being put together as one RFP package.  It should result in cost savings and better bids, because a company can plan its work schedule for a period of time, rather than piecemeal. 
It was recognized that, in order to get a handle on the considerable amount of road work which needs to be both initiated and subsequently maintained, it may require a larger recommended annual set-aside for special projects, as well as the standing annual summer roads expense. One possibility was recommending an increase to the special projects reserve of $100,000 per year, from the current figure, with an expectation that some will be used for a coordinated project most years.  The importance of long range planning was stressed, so that the roads will be properly maintained, thereby decreasing the need for total rebuilding.  
The Road Committee agreed to be working on both short range and long range planning to address every road in Hartford, in order to have major projects, maintenance, and repair, all on a more balanced and quantifiable schedule.  This should allow, with the use of the special projects budgeting, a more even expense from year to year.  It was noted that there will be unanticipated costs for weather events which will occur and require immediate attention.  Harley noted that 20% of the materials cost spent for last year was for washouts.  Additional work and research is necessary, including extensive site visits, in order for this planning to be fully accomplished.  It is not expected to be completed until after this year’s budget discussions, so any estimates beyond FY 2014-15 should be considered to be preliminary. It will be a work in progress.

It was agreed to look at more specifics as they relate to best management practices for the Gurney Hill project at the next meeting. Neil Hanley reminded the members that Gurney Hill and other roads that would be considered low priority roads under the RSMS guidelines need to be evaluated for results desired under appropriate cost-benefit scenarios.  Greg Jones noted that in some places it may be necessary to add rip rap into the calculations, in order to best handle problem areas.  Cathy Lowe noted the importance of building up some sections of Howard Road and then determining, after ditching, whether leaving it gravel would be sufficient and satisfactory, or whether it will require more work.  Harley and Dan will look at additional clarification of cost estimates.
4. Adjournment

Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to adjourn the meeting at 8:33 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
It was agreed the next meeting will be March 4, 2014, at 7:00 p.m. to continue formulating the budget recommendations.
Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary, Hartford Road Committee
